Diocesan Council Meeting 

Minutes of Council Meeting held on Friday 8th April 2022 in St John’s Church, Kingston Park.

The president welcomed everyone, especially four members attending for the first time.

Minutes of the meeting held on 8 October 2021 having been previously circulated were taken as read, confirmed and signed.  There were no matters arising.

President’s Remarks: Margy commended the recent publicity from Hexham Abbey and a beautiful flag made by June Olliver; she asked that June be informed of our congratulations.

Vice President Anne Cairns spoke on arrangements for a party to attend the Annual Gathering in Belfast in September for which to date sixteen people had expressed interest; further expressions of commitment should be given to Anne before the end of the month.  Margy thanked Anne for taking on the organising responsibility, and highly recommended attending if possible as she had much enjoyed those she had taken part in.

Unit News: unit co-ordinators spoke briefly to their written reports previously circulated.

Finance & Central Services: Julian Brown was still without details of several branches and a number of discrepancies between submitted branch numbers and tribute payments had yet to be resolved, which was adding to his work-load and severely delaying the preparation of the 2022 Directory.  However, more members had agreed to have their details on the website which meant that they could receive Connected directly from Mary Sumner House.  He was now a member of a national committee tasked with IT upgrading which would eventually enable ‘MU Live’ to give world-wide updates on achievements and areas where help was needed.

Action & Outreach: Diana Macnaughton was enjoying making contact with the projects being supported all round the diocese, and asked to be kept informed of any links made by branches.  She commended the work being done by Margaret Crawforth, several holidays already having been organised.

Faith & Policy: Jackie Moore said that there were only three spaces for the retreat planned for Shepherds’ Dene in June.  She and Karoline Wellbourne were organising a Family Fun Day at Kirkley Hall, Ponteland, on 25 June, which would include activities for all as well as the on-site zoo and coffee shop, with all-age worship at midday.  She would welcome anyone interesting in compiling prayers for the Prayer Diary 2023 when our month was September.  She, Anne M and others had held discussions with the Cathedral authorities and the meeting was told that it had been agreed that the MU Chaplain would in future be invited to the rota of celebrants of the 12.30 Eucharist on the first Thursday, following midday prayers which MU members had said together in the Cathedral for many years.  Revd Anne M would celebrate in August.  The lost ‘Past Presidents of MU’ board had been relocated and a suitable new place for it was being sought in the Cathedral;  the Diocesan banner was now in the Resurrection Chapel and Jackie would be glad to hear from anyone willing to help in the making of a long kneeler for the chapel.  She had some spare copies of the 2022 Prayer Diary and of the latest edition of Connected which she would be happy to send out for new members.

Marketing & Communications: Linda was delighted that people were increasingly looking at the website and facebook page; Barbara added that the copy date for the next edition of the Journal was incorrectly given on the agenda for this meeting.

Safeguarding: Sylvia had a stock of the ‘safeguarding’ advice cards available for anyone to take.

Diocesan Members: Sylvia pointed out an incorrect time for the next meeting shown on the current agenda as 10.00 for 10.30; access to the hall would not be before 10.30.

Deanery Leaders: there was nothing to add to previously circulated reports.

Presentation from Media Team: Elizabeth Dean spoke on accessing the MU website (www.munewcastle.org.uk), navigating the site and using links to other sites, and reassured us that there was nothing dangerous in so doing.  Anne Blight spoke on the Facebook page and both stressed that they could only publish what details they were sent.  Elizabeth asked for any material to be sent to her at mu.website22@gmail.com. Anne mentioned the need to check ‘privacy’ settings before posting on FB.  Their very helpful presentation was welcomed with warm applause.

Other Business:

Dorothy Davies questioned the timing of this meeting, pointing out that if the Autumn meeting of Council was held in the evening some members would be reluctant to venture out in the dark.  It was understood that it was important that not all meetings were held during normal working hours, and Margy agreed to ensure that in 2023 the April meeting would be held in the evening and the October meeting in the afternoon.

The Chaplain led the meeting in prayer and, there being no further business, the meeting ended with The Grace at 3.00 pm.

Signed:  …………………………………………..     date       …………………………

